Minutes Of Governors Annual General Meeting held on Monday 30th November 2015,
 6.30pm at Parrett and Axe Primary School

Present: 






Nicola Shoemark


Martyn Gillingham

Richard Dodson (Vice Chair)

Rev David Baldwin
Nigel Evans



Gareth Hewett
Sue Pakes



Rev Daniel Ingles

Vicky Reed (Clerk)



Peter Larkman (Chair) 

            Emma House
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	Opening Prayer

Apologies & Welcome
Emma House arriving late, Nikki Dulwich, Allison White, Joy Edwards, Andrew Kindness & Louise Greenham. All apologies were accepted. 
Register of Business Interests

Andrew, Nikki and allison. 
Minutes of AGM and matters arising 6th October 2014

The committee reviewed the minutes of AGM, and approved them; they were then signed by PL. 

Review of Committee Structure

The committee structure was reviewed and no changes were made at this time. The current structure will be reviewed again at the next AGM. 
The following committees are active:
Finance & Personnel Committee
Premises Committee 
Curriculum Committee 
Pay Panel
Review of Committee Membership

All governors present agreed to remain on the committees they currently sit on. It was noted that the complaints committee would be formed as required. 
Review Appointments for Special Responsibilities & Subject Responsibilities
All governors present agreed to retain their existing subject and special responsibilities.  
Review Mission Statement and the Aims of the School

The Mission Statement and the Aims of the School were reviewed, and remain unchanged. It was noted that the prospectus needs to be updated with regard to the new classes.  
 PL arrived. 
Review of Code of Conduct, Standing Orders and Terms of Reference and payment of governors allowances

The above documents were reviewed. The Terms of Reference has been updated to reference the 2013 Education Act, and the Standing Orders are a DCC county document. The Code of Conduct was also circulated to all governors prior to the meeting. The above documents were approved by the FGB, proposed by RD and seconded by NS.
SP reported that the Governors fund balance as at 31st August 2015 was £4977.07. 

The AGM closed at 6.54pm , 
The Ordinary Governors Meeting followed.

Minutes of 13th July 2015
The minutes were amended to show that Richard Dodson was present, and were signed by the Chairman.
Matters Arising

a) Fairer Funding Formula
NE reported that there is no update currently as no formula has been announced yet. 
b) Gymnastics

Richard Mooney is searching for a gymnastics coach, in order that the school can run an after school club. Parents would be required to pay for this. 
c) Evaluation form for whole school worship

PL completed a planning sheet after attending a  whole school worship. There is currently no evaluation sheet available specifically for governors. Foundation governors discussed the idea, and agreed on the format of the new form. NE will draft the form for agreement at the next meeting. 
d) Adopted Children Status

PL reported that he emailed David Alderson, Headteacher of the Virtual School, but has received no reply. SP explained that this issue is more about children’ who are adopted post babyhood.  It was noted that it is the decision of the parents as to whether or not they inform the school of a child’s adoptive status. 
Pupil Premium Update
NE reported that there are currently 14 Pupil Premium children on roll, as at census day. The school has made the same offer to parents as in previous years, with regard to funding educational visits, P.E. kit, etc.  It was agreed that a paragraph would be included in the next newsletter to all parents, advising them to contact the school if they think their child may qualify for Pupil Premium. NE reported that the end of 2015-16 update has been published on the school website. 
Attendance

NE reported that the current attendance figure for the whole school is 97.4%. The current figure for Pupil Premium children is 94.44%. However this figure includes the foundation stage children, who are not yet all attending full time. It was agreed that at the next meeting NE would report the Pupil Premium attendance data, excluding reception pupils. , 
The headteachers within the Beaminster pyramid are meeting on 21st October to discuss the new DCC attendance policy. The school will work with the pyramid and follow the joint policy, once agreed. DCC are currently taking action and fining parents who take unauthorised leave.  

This is not currently a traded service, but may become one in the future. It was noted that should parents be fined, the funds from the fines would not come to the school. GH asked if we have many persistent absentees. NE reported that so far this term at least one family has taken an unauthorised holiday
Committee Updates

Finance/Personnel Update 

The committee met on Monday 28th September 2015.
The minutes of the meeting were circulated prior to this meeting. SP gave a summary of the meeting. The committee decided that the school would not adopt a Pupil Premium policy, but a Pupil Premium governor would be a good idea. It was suggested that Andrew Kindness would be good for this role, PL, NE and SP agreed to speak to AK about this. SP reported that the school would have to pay the redundancy costs  recently incurred but it was anticipated that they would be refunded by the local authority at the end of the financial year.  
Census day was Thursday 1st October, with 119 pupils on roll, the school’s highest ever number. Amongst other matters, SP reported that the higher level of SEP package has been purchased in the light of a possible impending Ofsted inspection.  

The school has received a bill from the Diocese for the 8% contribution for the recent KS2 classroom refurbishments; however, Karen will remind them that it had been agreed that we could repay this over three years. NE reported that the roof is now leaking in one classroom. This is a historic problem which has re-emerged. Governors asked if the school has insurance cover for this, NE is investigating at the moment.  
LG has been called to jury service, having been able previously to defer it due to her NPQH commitments. The school will receive some reimbursement through absence insurance. 
The school is putting together a SCA (formerly LCVAP) bid to extend Chesil classroom. Paul Scothern, from the LA, has advised that the application would not meet the criteria of “basic need”, due to the number of out of catchment area children within the class.  
GH has agreed to review an alternative New Governors Induction Policy.

The committee reviewed the following policies and recommended them to the FGB for approval:

Intimate care 

Teacher’s pay 

Support Staff pay 

Governor visits 
Complaint
Child Protection 
These were approved by the FGB, proposed by PL and seconded by GH

The committee will review the Attendance Management policy at their next meeting. 

The minutes were signed by SP. 
Premises Update

The committee met on Wednesday 30th September 2015.As the minutes have not yet been prepared, RD gave a summary of the meeting. The extension of Chesil classroom was discussed, as it is undersized for the number of children in it. The plan is to extend out to the canopy. The provisional estimate is £99,400. The school will make an SCA bid, of which the school will need to contribute 8% if successful, hopefully split over three years. 
There was a discussion about basic need criteria. The governors concluded that the school has outgrown its existing accommodation as numbers have risen significantly. It was agreed to keep applying for basic need funding, in the hope that the school will meet the criteria. It was noted that the school has to use the Diocesan surveyors, Dolman’s. 

The committee also reviewed the area behind the PE sheds. The PTFA are arranging a working party to tidy this area on 18th October.  
The minutes will be signed at the next Premises meeting.                                            EH joined the meeting
Curriculum Committee
The committee are due to meet on 19th October 2015

Pay Panel
The pay panel met on Friday 25th September, and the minutes were circulated prior to this meeting. 

PL gave a summary of the meeting. The Headteacher’s performance management review has been set for October 13th. 

The Pay Panel recommended to the FGB that the two teachers on main scale should move up a point. This was challenged by Rev DB who asked why they should receive the pay increment. SP explained that NE gave a report to the Pay Panel of how all teachers had performed against their objectives. It was noted that it is not automatic for teachers to move up the pay scale. Their work was monitored throughout the year, including the formal midterm review. If there had been any doubt about their salary advancement, they would have been advised then that they were not making sufficient progress towards their objectives. The pay increments were approved, proposed by SP, seconded by RD, with one governor abstaining from the vote, on the grounds of lack of first hand information.  Rev DI asked about the financial implication of the increments. SP explained that increments are built into the budget. 
NE will be acting as SEP for just one school. The Pay Panel recommended to the FGB that the split of the SEP payments remain as per last year, 80% to NE and 20% to the school. The FGB felt that Nigel’s work as a SEP benefited the whole school. Rev DB asked what the 20% went towards. NE reported that no supply costs are incurred, as he plans his SEP work for non-teaching days; therefore the 20% goes towards the school’s own SEP costs. The split was approved by the FGB, proposed by SP and seconded by PL. The minutes of the meeting were signed by PL. 
Heads Report

Curriculum Statement
NE reported that this has been published on the school website. It will be updated with the current date, but no other changes were required. 

Self Evaluation Cycle
The SIAMS SEF document was circulated prior to the meeting. NE reported that the staff team are concerned about gathering evidence in preparation for the SIAMS inspection. However the school has increased the ways in which this evidence is captured, to include “post it” notes of conversations between the children, and using the new ipads to take photos. NE is confident that the school is doing lots of positive work with regard to spirituality, but evidencing it is sometimes a challenge. 
The notes from the recent RE meeting were circulated prior to the meeting. 

NE reported that Derek Holloway (the Diocesan RE adviser) had led a very good session, and noted that the school’s website is very good, but that there needs to be information about combating radicalisation and  extremism on it. Governors discussed this issue, and agreed that the school and governors cannot be complacent. Rev DB agreed to attend WRAP training and report back to the FGB. VR will research training courses. 

There was a discussion about the new, concept based, approach to RE which is being introduced, and how this may open up the scope of RE teaching, although this is initially a challenge for teachers.  
2015 SATS Feedback

The 2015 KS2 anonymised data analysis was circulated prior to the meeting. NE talked the FGB through the data. NE reported that all the SATS results appeals were unsuccessful therefore the un-validated data will not change. 
There were a number of questions asked about the KS2 Maths results.
GH asked why there were 16 pupils listed for attainment and only 15 for progress. NE reported that 1 pupil moved to us from abroad after Year two and so was not included in progress data.  

It was noted that there were only 2 Pupil Premium children in the 2015 KS2 SATS. They had achieved well in both writing and reading, but less well in SPAG. In Maths, one of the two had not achieved Level 4+, which produced a figure of 50% in the tables – well below the required level
It was noted that the FFT do not report these figures as they are not statistically significant. 
Governors noted that nationally it is expected that girls will perform better than boys, but the school has once again bucked this trend. With the higher level Maths, three boys achieved Level 5, but two girls did not. NE reported that some children perform less well under the strict exam conditions which the school implements. 

GH asked why the school is not performing as well as hoped despite the increased emphasis which has been placed on Maths this year.  He asked if pupils could have the opportunity to do more practise papers. NE explained that the school has to find a balance between helping the pupils prepare for the SATS but without putting pupils under too much pressure. 

DCC has offered the school a Maths Review which will include looking at teachers and lessons and offering support and advice on how to improve the school’s Maths results. A Maths focussed CPD Day led by an L.A. Adviser, Jenny Fellowes, will take place on 2nd November to look at a range of teaching methods.

The school is addressing the balance to ensure that the top achievers get the necessary challenge, whilst still ensuring that the children who are expected to achieve lower results are also supported. NE reported that all children who were in the school at KS1 made at least two levels progress, and all attained at least Level 4
The governors discussed the importance of getting Maths teaching right in KS1.  NE would like to be able to release LG to work alongside the KS1 teachers, but this is not possible as often as he would like due to supply costs and the current budget. GH asked if NE is happy that teaching is improving in Foundation Stage and KS1. NE feels that the teaching is much improved, and will continue to improve with the support of Jenny Fellowes and the other DCC support on offer. The school is also currently investigating other Maths teaching methods. 

It was noted that all SEN pupils achieved exceptional results.
PL asked about children with high prior attainment, who did not appear to perform as well as expected at KS2 in writing and Maths. The Level 4B+ attainment is relatively low for high prior attainment children. NE reported that a number of these children were not in the school at KS1. Out of the 2015 Yr 6 pupils, only 7 had been with us since Foundation Stage. 
Rev DI asked how predictions of levels of attainment were made. NE reported that it is a professional gut feeling based on the classroom evidence including formal and informal assessments.

Safeguarding Update:

NE reported that the Safeguarding Audit has arrived in school and needs to be completed by 31st Dec. NE will share the audit documentation with Fiona Gillis and SP. All staff team members have read the summary of the Keeping Children Safe in Education document.  Governors asked how this is evidenced.  NE advised that he shares the documents with staff by email, and they are required to confirm that they have received and read it, by emails. 

Rev DI asked if much within the audit has changed with regard to Female Genital Mutilation (FGM) and radicalisation. NE confirmed that these areas are covered within the audit and raising awareness is key.  
School Development Plan 2015-2016

NE confirmed that two of the Key Priorities for the 2015-16 SDP would be as proposed, namely:
1.   To continue to develop our provision in RE and Worship in preparation for our planned SIAMS inspection during the year.

2.  To continue to develop our whole school curriculum map to fully engage all pupils and staff in our new 5 class structure.

In addition, in the light of the SATS results, the school will continue to focus on Maths.
This year the schools results for Maths were lower than the Dorset average, which in turn is below the national average. 
NE noted that progress is the key issue, but attainment is likely to be below the higher floor standard in the 2016 results. Despite this, the governors requested that the SDP priority should include an expectation that the school will be in line with Dorset standards in the 2016 SATS results. 

There was discussion about how to improve parental engagement, and the governors felt that holding Maths and English evenings for Foundation Stage parents would be beneficial.
Admission 2016-2017 and 2017-2018

The Admissions Policy 2016-2017 was ratified by FGB. 
The Admissions Policy 2017-2018 has been circulated to local schools and preschools for consultation. No changes are currently planned. 

The policy has been reviewed in detail by the Finance & Personnel committee, and recommended to the FGB for approval. The FGB approved the policy, proposed by GH and seconded by SP.  
Preschool Update
MG reported that both the preschool and the Diocese were happy with the proposed terms submitted in July, The school proposes to charge the preschool 10% of the market rent which is the lowest allowable. The preschool are currently obtaining further information about market rents. Once this has been agreed the Diocesan solicitors will be in a position to send out the draft lease. The timeline for the preschool is still unknown as funding has not yet been secured. 
Governor Training & Recruitment
VR asked that all governors send copies of training certificates to her for the training record. 
PL will be attending a Chair’s Briefing. 

PL & SP both attended the recent RE meetings. 

PL encouraged all governors to attend training whenever possible. It was noted however, that although the Diocese run some useful and interesting training courses, they are some distance away.  
Correspondence

PL read out letter received by NE from Jane Stanier of DCC which acknowledges that the school is able to challenge itself and make improvements where necessary. 
Dates of Future Meetings
Curriculum Committee     Monday 19th October 
Premises Committee TBC
Finance & Personnel Committee Monday 23rd November 5.30pm. 
Full Governing Body - Monday 30th November 2015 6.30pm
The FGB agreed to change the date of the March FGB meeting to Monday 7th March. 
A.O.U.B.

Salway Ash is hosting a meeting this evening about formalising the Beaminster Pyramid into a learning partnership. The five schools plus Beaminster Secondary and Mountjoy School are looking at the potential advantages. There was a discussion about the options should the school decide to become an academy. It was felt that there would be little choice but to go with the Diocese, as they own the school building. 
It was agreed that the school will continue to discuss the options.  
GH asked how the teachers are feeling in the current climate NE reported that currently one teacher is on sick leave, but is expected back later this week, one hot school meals assistant, a childcare assistant and a teaching assistant are also unwell. NE acknowledged that it has been a difficult start to the school year, and the staff team are feeling the pressure. 

The meeting closed at 8.54 pm. 
	

	
	
	


